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Hamilton, EAA Executive Director of Aquifer Management Services, expanded on the purpose 

and goals of assisting in data collection in this area of the Edwards Aquifer to better understand 

the Edwards and Trinity Aquifers interconnectivity. 

 2016 Work Plans 

Mr. Pence stated draft Work Plans are due to EAHCP on April 15th. The Implementing 

Committee will review all Work Plans at the May meeting and consider approval at the June 

meeting.  

 Aquifer Storage and Recovery (ASR) Operations by SAWS 

Chuck Ahrens, SAWS, presented an update on SAWS’ ASR operations. Current storage is 

approximately 36,000 acre-feet, with SAWS currently using about 20 million gallons per day 

from the ASR. In 2015, the EAA provided 3,103.7 acre-feet to SAWS for ASR storage on 

behalf of the EAHCP. Mr. Ahrens mentioned current municipal demand could be the lowest 

average monthly consumption recorded. 

 ASR Pricing Update 

Mr. Pence presented background information on the increase in rates for ASR. Mr. Ruiz 

expanded on the details and changes starting this year. Rates are available on eahcp.org. 

 Spring Lake Dam Update 

Mr. Pence provided a brief update on the work to be done on Texas State University’s Spring 

Lake Dam. Updates will be presented as necessary. 

 Applied Research 

All committee members are being asked to provide ideas for future projects. 

 Open staff position- Mr. Pence announced the current opening of a Coordinator on the EAHCP 

team. 

 

5. Consider authorizing the Program Manager to expend Program Administration funds for the 

publication by Texas A&M Press of the book authored by Robert Gulley entitled, “Heads Above 

Water: The Inside Story of the Edwards Aquifer Recovery Implementation Program”. 

After Mr. Pence stated that this item was not an action item, Andrew Sansom, Texas State University, 

gave a brief informational update on the book authored by Dr. Robert Gully. 

 

6. Staff Report: Presentation of the 2014 EAHCP Budget and Reserves Projection. 

Shelly Hendrix, EAA staff, provided the committee an update on the EAHCP Reserves and 2014 

overall budget. Specific numbers can be found on eahcp.org. 

 

7. Presentation and possible action to approve the 2015/2016 Ecological Model Scope of Work as 

recommended by the Science Committee and presentation on capabilities of the Ecological 

Model. 

Ed Oborny, BIO-WEST Inc., presented a summary on the Ecological Modeling Scope of Work.  His 

presentation was focused on the features of the Ecological Model. The presentation can be found on 

eahcp.org. The Committee had questions pertaining to the training required to use the model and the 

verification of the accuracy of results. Discussion followed. Mr. Oborny briefly described the timeline 

through 2015 and 2016 for the Ecological Model. 

 

Andrew Sansom moved to approve. Steve Ramsey seconded. There was no objection. 

 

8. Presentation and possible action to approve the 2014 Annual Report for submittal to USFWS. 

Velma Danielson, Blanton and Associates, and Alicia Reinmund-Martinez, EAHCP, presented the final 

version of the 2014 Annual Report to be considered for approval. 

 




